

<u>Clan Forsyth Newsletter</u> <u>October 2013 – Access by Request</u>

Wednesday, 2 March 2016

The Clan Forsyth Society of Australia Queensland Branch Newsletter, dated October 2013, has be withdrawn from open circulation on 28th March 2015, due to several untested comments, it may have contained.

Despite the original document being distributed widely amongst the Clans Queensland membership in October 2013, the decision was taken to remove this document from the back catalogue, in order to limit any further distress that this document may cause to members both present and past. Several of these comments made in the October 2013 Newsletter were later the subject of a <u>Letter of Retraction</u> issued on 25th October 2013 by the acting Clan President Gordon Forsyth.

The current Clan Committee has acted in good faith with consideration of its duty of care to ALL members past and present, to ensure the potential for future legal action by any party, has been minimized. The original publisher of the newsletter (Clan Forsyth of Australia Queensland Branch), was at the time of publication an unincorporated entity. This organisation ceased to exist as at 6th of August 2015.

The undertaking of this action, to make access to this document by request only, has been instructed by Clan Forsyth Queensland Inc.

Should you feel you require access to this document and/or the retraction, you should contact the current secretary by email to secretary@clandforsythqueensland.com and make your written request for access to this document. Your request will then be considered, at the next scheduled executive meeting. In order that your request receive adequate consideration, please provide details of your reason for wishing to access this document.

Regards

Len Forsyth

Webmaster
Clan Forsyth Queensland Inc.